
 

 

 

 

 

Dear parent / carer,  
  
We are delighted with the positive start all classes have made since their return to 
school in September.  We have made arrangements in school to enable all pupils to 
work at home should the situation occur.  If your child is unwell, please inform the 
school office with more details about their symptoms.  It may be 
possible coronavirus symptoms or something else, but in either of these cases, we 
could not ask your child to do any work at home.  
  
If your child is off school because another member of your household is 
showing coronavirus symptoms then it will be appropriate to complete some home 
learning which will continue what they have already been learning at school.  If 
a COVID-19 test comes back negative then your child will come back into their class 
and take forward their learning from there.  In the scenario of 14 days isolation your 
child can learn and communicate remotely with us, and then return to learning in 
their class.    
  
From Monday 21st September, home learning plans will be available on our school 
website, http://www.northburn.northumberland.sch.uk.  They will be in the EYFS, 
Key Stage 1, Lower Key Stage 2 or Upper Key Stage 2 tabs on the blue banner at 
the top of the page and on a page called ‘Home Learning’.  In the same section of 
the website there are also ‘Resources’ pages with useful links to educational 
websites   If you need anything else to complete the work given then we will email 
the first contact for your family.  Early Years staff will be contactable through 
Tapestry and Year 1 – Year 6 staff will give feedback on work completed via Purple 
Mash.     
  
We are prepared in the event that a group or class of children are required 
to self- isolate.  If or when that happens, we will provide more information with the 
home learning being asked to do.    
  
Thank you for your cooperation in ensuring the safety of our pupils and staff. Please 
do not hesitate to contact us regarding any aspect of home learning.  You can do so 
by emailing us at admin@northburn.northumberland.sch.uk.   
  
Yours sincerely,  
  
Natalie Harrison  
 
 

Deputy Headteacher  
 

http://www.northburn.northumberland.sch.uk/

